
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

03 November 2022 

Dear parents/ carers 

We have been made aware of an incident on the railways this morning. According to witnesses, 

an unidentified item was on the track and has caused an accident when the train hit it. 

Our staff attended the scene immediately and supported the students who were on the train or 

at the station. In school we had First Aiders and Mental Health First Aiders available.  

Thankfully there have been no serious injuries. However, understandably some of our students 

(and members of the public) are distressed; we are supporting them in school. 

If you have any information, which will help us (or Network Rail) with the investigation, please 

email staysafe@thehambleschool.co.uk 

Kind regards 

 

Mr A Govan 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If, at any time, you should require special arrangements to be made when visiting the school and/or in order to participate fully in 

supporting your child at school (e.g. an accessible venue for meetings, if you are a wheelchair user, assistance with translation 

of documents or enlarged copies of communications etc.), please do not hesitate to let us know. 
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